Toronto Community Housing Corporation 931 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M4W 2H2

Legal Services Tel: (416) 981-4106

mark.johnson@torontohousing.ca

www.torontohousing.ca



August 30, 2016

Mr. Peter Wallace City Manager Toronto City Hall, 11th Floor East 100 Queen Street West Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2

Dear Mr. Wallace:

RE: Memorandum of Understanding with Toronto Police Service

In accordance with City Council Motion CC20.12 dated July 12, 2016, I am writing to report on the status of the Memorandum of Understanding (the "MOU") between the Toronto Police Service ("TPS") and Toronto Community Housing Corporation ("TCHC"). TCHC and TPS are in the process of settling the MOU. We expect that it will be concluded and executed this autumn once both entities confirm the operational details of the information sharing process.

In the meantime, TCHC and TPS continue to work closely on law enforcement and public safety matters. Despite not having an executed MOU, TCHC and TPS have co-operated on approximately 35 investigations across 2015 and 2016. Additionally, TCHC continues to provide TPS with timely information that assists in police investigations, such as footage from our CCTV cameras. In 2015, pursuant to information requests made under the *Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act*, we provided TPS with CCTV footage in response to approximately 900 TPS requests relating to incidents on our property. Over the first six months of 2016, we have responded to approximately 390 requests from TPS for CCTV footage.

Sincerely,

Mark G. Johnson

General Counsel and Corporate Secretary

cc:

Marianne Wright—TPS Bud Purves—TCHC Greg Spearn--TCHC